
MEETING  

MONDAY  

30th Sept. 

9am Staffroom 

See you 

There... 

Keyboard Lessons 

Will now take place on 
Wednesday mornings.  
Please come along at 
the same time but on 
Wednesday mornings 

from now on. 

Thank you 

DATE FOR YOUR 
DIARY 

Monday 7th  

October  

Individual and Family 
group photos. 

 

Pre-school children 
are welcome to come 

along at 1pm 

 

 

FOSS 

C O N T A C T  D E T A I L S :  

Address: Sithney CP School,                 

Crowntown, Helston, Cornwall, 

TR13 0AE 

Phone : 01326 572910 

Email Secretary:  

Secretary@sithney.cornwall.sch.uk 

Email Headteacher: 

Head@sithney.cornwall.sch.uk 

www.sithney.sch.uk 

What’s going on at Sithney? 
W / B  3 0 . 0 9 . 1 3  A U T U M N  2 0 1 3  

T H I N G S  T O   

R E M E M B E R  

Home work 

Class 1 (Yr 1) & 3 

given out on Friday in 

on Wednesday 

Class 2 given out on 

Thursday and due in 

on Tuesday 

PE Kits to be in 

school all week 

Named water 

bottles  

 

If you are not sure if you 
are eligible please apply as 

we get additional funding in 

school called ‘pupil pre-
mium’. 

In 2012, almost 10,000 stu-
dents received Free School 

Meals in Cornwall; however, 
there are many more who 

may be eligible and do not 

claim. 
Please note that Working 

Tax Credit claimants are 
NOT eligible for Free School 

Meals; however, parents/

guardians can apply for 
Free School Meals for their 

children if they are in re-
ceipt of any of the follow-

ing: 

Income Support (IS) 

Job Seekers' Allowance 

(Income-Based) 

Income Related Em-

ployment and Support Al-
lowance (ESA-IR) 

Child Tax Credit (CTC) 

with an Annual income of 

less than£16,190. 

Guarantee Element of 

Pension Credit (GPC) 

Immigration and Asylum Act 
1999 (IAA) Support 

Below is the Cornwall Coun-
cil Website link where you 

can check for eligibility. 
https://

www.cornwall.gov.uk/

default.aspx?page=20132 
 

Data collection Sheets 
Thank you to all of you who 

have returned your child’s 

data collection sheets.  It is 
Essential that we have all 

of these signed and returned 
as soon as possible. It is also 

Essential you keep us in-
formed of any changes.  

These sheets are our first 

point of contact should we 
need to contact you in an 

emergency. 
 

Tissues... 

As we are entering the 
season of sniffles and 

colds, could we once 

again ask for donations of 
boxes of tissues.  We had 

so many boxes given to us 
during the winter last year 

that we didn’t have to buy 
any—you would be 

amazed how many we get 

through! Please just hand 
to your child’s class 

teacher/
TA. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Class 3 
Guided Reading 
Homework not all chil-
dren are completing this 
homework—it is essen-
tial to help them pro-
gress with their reading 
skills in school. 

Attendance 

Target for all 

children is 

95.5%  

 

Whole Schools 

Weekly  

Attendance 

is... 

97.9% 

Brilliant... 

Free School Meals 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=20132
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=20132
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=20132


AUTUMN CLUBS  

Monday—Netball with Miss Sumpter   
Tuesday—Craft Club Group A with  Miss 

Jefferies & Miss Neil 

Wednesday— Football  with Richard Phill-
potts 

Thursday— Sailing  for those who went last 
term 

All clubs run from 3-4pm and parents should 
make arrangements for their children to be 

collected.  It is essential that we have a 

signed permission form if your child would 
like to attend a afterschool club 

AFTER SCHOOL CHILDCARE 
After school Childcare Club is available every-

day from 3-5.30pm.  Please speak to Mr 

Richards if you would like to book a place. 

PICKING UP AND DROPPING OFF... 

We are all aware of the difficulty of parking 
and dropping off in the mornings and after-

noons.  For those new and old could we 
just make you aware and remind you that 

you are welcome to park at the Crown Inn 
and walk down to school should there be 

no parking available along the road.  In 

the interest of all road users we must 
insist that no one parks on the verge 

past the lay-by just before the junc-
tion.  The lay-by just out side school 

should be kept clear at all times, we do 

have a couple of families who, due to per-
sonal circumstances are allowed to drop off 

and collect from there. Could we ask that 
the entrance to the staff car park to be 

kept clear at all times as it is very difficult 
to see around cars parked close to the en-

trance. 

It is hoped that when the new housing de-
velopment is con-

firmed that there will 
be additional parking 

that the school can 

utilise and hopefully 
alleviate some of the 

congestion.  

Please note a change to the menu           

below... 

Harvest Lunch 

Thursday 3rd October 

Sausage and Mash or Vegetable Casserole 

Chunky Herb Bread, Sweetcorn & Garden 

Peas 

Apple Pie & Custard or Fruit Platter 

£2.20 

Message from Miss Neil 
I would just like to thank all of you for your 
support over the first few weeks of term, es-
pecially those of you who have taken the 
time to stop and ask how things are going 
The role of Leadteacher is full of opportuni-
ties and new challenges which I am very ex-
cited about.  

Thank you... 

FOOTBALL CLUB 

We need a  parent to stay whilst their children 

are at football club each week to support Rich-

ard, please ensure that you take your turn to en-

sure this club can continue. Nick Dow who has 

been supporting Richard is unable to at the    

moment .   


